Town of Woodstock Selectmen's Meeting Tuesday, July 10, 2018

Selectmen: Jim Fadden Jr., Joel Bourassa, R. Gil Rand

Staff: Judy Welch

Public: Patrick Griffin, Jeff Goodwich, Ryan Davis, Jerry Stringham

Jim called the meeting to order at 6:29 p.m. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Public Participation:

Jerry Stringham introduced himself to the Board. He is running for State Representative. He was in attendance to see what the town's need are and to find out what he can do to help.

Jeff Goodwich/Ryan Davis/Ice Castles:

Jeff Goodwich, from Pathway Consulting LLC, and Ryan Davis, from the Ice Castle provided an overview for the relocation of the Ice Castle. They explained that it will be a three-phase project over the course of a few years. They are ready to start building the parking lot and are currently working with NHDOT District 1 for conditional approve

Minutes of the June 26, 2018 Meeting:

Joel motioned to accept the minutes of the June 26, 2018 Selectmen's Meeting. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

New/Other Business:

The Board is in receipt of a notification from NHDOT pertaining to the purposed plan to pave US Route 3 from NH Route 175 (Eastside Road) in Woodstock and continuing northerly to a pavement joint south of the Exit 34A northbound off-ramp overpass. No discussion. No action taken.

The Board is in receipt of a notification from NHDES pertaining to he Wastewater Treatment Plant Owner Ethics and Responsibilities. The Board asked Judy to make sure Welch's Wastewater Service receives a copy.

Joel motioned to adjourn the Selectmen's Meeting at 7:43 p.m. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

August 7, 2018